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Hon. Leila de Lima

Secretary

Department of Justice 

Padre Faura Street 

Ermita, Manila 1000
Subject: Criminal Case No. 12-293436-37 against human rights defender Temogen “Cocoy” Tulawie

Dear Secretary De Lima,

I am writing to you regarding the criminal case of the human rights defender (HRD) Temogen “Cocoy” Tulawie. I was informed about the case by the International Peace Observers Network (IPON), a German independent, non-governmental organization that has accompanied and monitored the criminal case of Cocoy Tulawie since January 2013. 

According to Article 12 (1) of the 1999 United Nations Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms (UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders), HRD, like Temogen “Cocoy” Tulawie have the right “individually and in association with others, to participate in peaceful activities against violations of human rights and fundamental freedoms”.

Due to his engagement in human rights in the region of Sulu, Tulawie has been charged with so-called “trumped-up charges”, which led to his imprisonment for almost three and half years. Although his trial has been conducted within reasonable time and in a fair manner, I have to regard Tulawie as a Prisoner of Conscience. 

With reference to the upcoming pronouncement of judgment, I therefore demand:

· That, in accordance with Article 14 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, the verdict reflects the speedy, impartial and fair manner in which the entire trial has been conducted! 

· That the security of Temogen “Cocoy” Tulawie will be ensured until and after the judgment is pronounced! 

The criminalization of HRD does not only violate basic rights of individuals, but also undermines the rule of law and hinders the development of an active civil society in the Philippines. “Individuals, groups, institutions and non-governmental organizations have an important role to play and a responsibility  in  safeguarding  democracy,  promoting  human  rights  and  fundamental  freedoms and contributing to the promotion and advancement of democratic societies, institutions and processes”  (Article 18 (2), UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders).

Yours sincerely,

_________________________________

Date, Signature
Spendenkonto: IPON e.V. 
GLS Gemeinschaftsbank; IBAN: DE40430609671119085800; BIC: GENODEM1GLS; 

Steuer-Nr.: 27/668/57664

Regionalgruppe Hamburg: Nernstweg 32, 22765 Hamburg
Mindanao: Ruiz Street, Brgy Sumpong, 8700 Malaybalay, Email: observer.mindanao@ipon-philippines.org
Negros: 68 Florida St., Brgy Villamonte, Bacolod City Email: observer.negros@ipon-philippines.org

